Meadow Lake Minor Hockey

Executive Meeting

Flying Dust Rink
Wednesday January 15, 2014 7:00
Meeting Minutes


Those in attendance: Karyn Knelsen, Richard Temple, Jenny Dennis, Louise Slater, Chris Ellis, Jeremy Norman, Jeff Fechter, Laura Fechter, Brad Villeneuve, Jolene Senger, Rochelle Warren, Lori Pichette
Richard called the meeting to order at 7:05.

The first order of business was to discuss a couple of situations regarding the Bantam team.  Representatives from the team included Chris Perry, Blair McGlaughlin, Tyson Bannerman, along with Lori Pichette.

Richard had been in discussion with Trevor Novak, the President of St. Walburg minor hockey, as our Bantam team was being accused of making damages to the St. Walburg rink. The information provided to the executive by the Bantam coaches, along with discussions Richard had with other individuals who were witness to the surroundings of the St. Walburg rink at the time of the alleged destruction, reflects that there is no indication that the Bantam team wrecked anything.  Richard will discuss this matter with Trevor Novak to put things to rest on the issue.

Discussion was then had regarding a player on the Bantam team, Cody-Rae Chatelaine.  Richard was in possession of letters from the coaching staff and parents connected to this team, which explain some instances where Cody-Rae expressed vulgar language towards the coaching staff, as well as other bad behavior.  The information given to the executive lead them to unanimously agree that Cody-Rae should be suspended for the remainder of the year.  Louise made a motion that Richard write up a letter to Cody-Rae and his grandfather informing them that Cody-Rae will be suspended for the remainder of the season and will be on probation next season.  Jeff seconded.  All in favor, carried.
Louise made a motion that any bantam player playing peewee girls get a refund of $50.  Jolene seconded.   All in favor, carried.

The minutes from the December 4, 2013 meeting were reviewed by the executive before the meeting.  Laura motioned to adopt the minutes.  Karyn seconded. All in favor, carried.

There was no treasurer’s report.   Karyn mentioned that ice fees are a little higher this year.  A new report will be presented at the February 2014 meeting. 
Old Business

Proposed changes to policy 2A and policy 3A
It was suggested that Policy #2A point 8 include the point that the player will remain suspended until the $25 NSF fee is collected.  Laura motioned to approve the proposed changes to policy 2A as amended.  Karyn seconded.  All in favor, carried.
It was suggested that Policy #3A point 3 include information pertaining to the registration of bantam female players…first year Bantams to register in Peewee and second year bantams register in Midget.  Laura motioned to approve the proposed changes to policy 3A as amended.  Jeremy seconded.  All in favor, carried.

We went on further to discuss the new policy proposed changes:

Laura motioned to approve the proposed changes to policy 3D.  Brad seconded.  All in favor, carried.

Laura motioned to approve the proposed changes to policy 3K.  Jolene seconded.  All in favor, carried.

Laura motioned to approve the proposed changes to policy 16.  Rochelle seconded.  All in favor, carried.

The executive decided that the information required for the medical information sheet will continue to be gathered by the team managers.  The try out declaration form that was presented requires some minor changes.  Laura motioned to use the try out declaration at registration as amended.  Lori seconded.  All in favor, carried.

Debrief on letters sent from Richard
Richard had delivered letters to 3 individuals as mentioned during the last meeting.  There have been no instances of further problems.
New Business

Maintaining Coaching Certification
Laura brought forward some information regarding coaching certification which shows what coaches need to do in order for their certification to continue.  She has some further information to confirm, so this issue will be tabled until the February 2014 meeting.
Brad
Upon the passing of Pat Villeneuve, the family had requested that donations in his memory be made to Meadow Lake Minor Hockey.   Brad presented the executive with $350.

In honor of Pat’s memory and his dedication to minor hockey, Louise motioned to change the Lifetime Membership Award that is handed out each year by MLMH be renamed the “Pat Villeneuve Lifetime Membership Award.”  Jeff seconded.  All in favor, carried.

Skills Development
James is unable to attend our MLMH meetings as he is unavailable every Wednesday evening.  James and Richard have been in discussions around bringing in skills camps to Meadow Lake.  There were discussions within the executive on how smaller centers like Big River and Paradise Hill are able to bring in some good camps.  The executive would like James to see what is available to bring into Meadow Lake, even if they are not an SHA skills camp.  Hopefully some information can be obtained before the February meting so the executive can review again.

Jenny wanted to know if anyone knows that they absolutely won’t be on the MLMH executive next year.  Brad said that he will no longer sit as the Midget Commissioner.  Any other individuals stepping down are to let Jenny know so that new people can be found.

Richard gave the commissioners a heads up that all jerseys are to be handed in no later than the end of March.

Richard adjourned the meeting at 8:45.
